Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
The Florida Standards Assessment Review Selection Panel announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Friday, May 15th at 8:00am.
PLACE: By Teleconference. Teleconference Call Number (toll free): 1(877)299-4502, Passcode: 763 100 80 #
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The panel will hold an organizational meeting to discuss and adopt a scope of work for the review, a list of qualified entities, and a timeline for completion of work.
CS/HB 7069, passed by the Legislature and signed by Governor Scott (ch. 2015-6, L.O.F.), established the Florida Standards Assessment Review Selection Panel comprised of three members, one selected each by the Governor, the President of the Senate, and the Speaker of the House of Representatives. The panel has been tasked to select an independent entity for the Department of Education to contract with in order to complete an independent verification of the 2014-2015 Florida Standards Assessment.
The law mandates that in selecting the independent entity, the panel must consider, at a minimum:
• The national reputation and length of establishment of the entity;
• The experience and expertise of the independent entity in validating such data; and
• The use of professional standards, codes, and guidelines that address applicable practices in the profession, such as the Standards for Educational and Psychological Testing.
The panel must select an independent entity no later than June 1, 2015. Upon selection of the independent entity, the Department of Education must immediately contract with the entity to perform the verification, which must be completed by September 1, 2015.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: http://www.flgov.com/fl-standards-assessment-review-selection-panel. For more information, you may contact: Ashley Spicola at Ashley.Spicola@laspbs.state.fl.us or (850)717-9507

